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ning of the meeting season, I will make 

another plea for a volunteer or two. The 

meetings have been sorely lacking in safe-

ty and maintenance contributions. We are 

in need of volunteers to become safety ex-

perts, or at least volunteer to present a 

safety or maintenance briefing at the 

meetings. The idea of talking about situa-

tions and experiences, either from an òI 

was thereéó perspective or stories handed 

down, is an essential way to highlight 

problems that someone may have never 

seen but could gain from hearing how oth-

ers dealt with.  

These safety items donõt always have 

to be from the pilotõs perspective. Many 

passengers have experience that we all 

could learn from. Hangar talk is one of the 

best ways to keep all our pilots talking 

about flying when on the ground during 

the wet winter months.  

Our newsletter editor would probably 

take those same stories and help you in-

form the entire membership even when 

they canõt all attend the meetings. He may 

even be able to help you keep it anony-

mous if òit wasnõt you, only someone you 

heard about.ó 

I realize that much of this discussion 

has involved pleading for help and volun-

teers for the squadron. That is how we 

keep the organization moving forward. 

This happens to be the time of the year 

that we need the new ideas and critical 

thinking that help move the Cascade 

Warbirds squadron forward and keep us 

from missing those talented individuals 

who just need someone to ask for their 

opinions to òKeep ôem Flyingó. Ù 

COõS COCKPIT 
By Ron Morrell  

So, how was your summer? I hope that all our 

squadron members have come to the fall worn out, 

tired, and ready to rejuvenate over the dark days 

of the Pacific Northwest winteréall so they can 

start again and make next summer great! That is 

not to suggest that we should not take advantage 

of the occasional sunny day that just screams to us 

to defy gravity and keep the flying skills sharp. 

Now is the time to start making next yearõs flying season happen. 

We need your feedback and suggestions for how to plan and 

manage next yearõs activities. Did we miss something in 2018 that 

we can prioritize in 2019? On the subject of helping the squadron 

and contributing to the mission, would all of you continue keeping 

an eye out for speakers and presenters for our winter meetings? Our 

Executive Officer, Dave, does a great job keeping our meeting inter-

esting and informative but he could use your help. If you know some-

one who knows someone else (a sister of a cousin that works at Star-

bucks, for example), keep Dave in mind and put them in contact.  

I would like to commend a couple of our members for some out-

standing work helping expand our warbird community this past 

summer. Although the Cascade Warbirds squadron cannot formally 

sponsor events like the formation clinics that have happened in the 

past, John òSmokeyó Johnson and Dave Desmon did us all a great 

service this past June introducing local and not so local formation 

pilots to our area. And, with so many CWB members in attendance, 

spread the word about our area and the warbird flying we all do out 

here in the Pacific Northwest. We even have a couple more for-

mation pilots in our squadron thanks the work of these two mem-

bers. Congrats on a great event, and the awesome spaghetti! All 

those who volunteered to make it happen should be thanked! I just 

hope the Bremerton restaurant patrons forgive us for our boisterous 

dinner on Saturday evening.  

Another advertisement for some of our volunteers: the CWB has 

a flock of very good photographers, led by Dan Shoemaker, who tries 

to coordinate and collect photography to showcase our squadron. 

What we need is some consideration by all of our pilots to get these 

camera-toting members some room in their aircraft whenever possi-

ble. Even when we have a couple of members at a small event, or one 

that isnõt even a CWB-specific event, if you see one of our photog 

members, please make an effort to put them in a seat. You never 

know if you might get a calendar centerfold out of the effort!  

Since this newsletter just happens to come out during the begin-
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NEW FACES 

Itõs always a pleasure to welcome 

newcomers to our group. Since the last 

time around, we now introduce Tanner 

Matheny of Oak Harbor, WA. Heõs an 

NFO flying out of NAS Whidbey Island. 

Craig Cummings lives in Kirkland and 

owns a Navion. And John Fitzgerald of 

McGill, NV, re -upped after 14 years in 

the wilderness. We expect to see all three 

gents around the party table.  

2019 RENO AIR RACES 

Itõs time to decide where you want to 

sit next September. Our front row A -41 

box is already half full. If youõd like to sit 

up front, you can reserve your seats for 

$100 each. Send your check to CWB, 

1066 Yates Rd, Oak Harbor, WA 98277. 

Same thing goes for the B -40 boxñjust 

$100 per seat to reserve seating at the 

Races. 

CHRISTMAS GALA 

Our annual Christmas dinner party 

is scheduled for Saturday evening, 8 De-

cember. Weõll be at the Renton Red Lion 

again this year, so donõt make conflicting 

plans. Stand by for email blitzes as we 

get closer to the event.  

SCHOLARLY HAPPENINGS 

Our scholars have been very busy 

these past several weeks. Since our June 

report, Jake Anderson and Conner 

Spurling have now completed their 

ground school. We should point out that 

these two lads plus Jeffrey Spaeth were 

recognized by the staff at our partner 

Galvin Flight Training as being especial-

ly conscientious in their studies.  

And thereõs been a lot of flying this 

summer, too. Alex Marshall has complet-

ed his first dual flight while Gada Ah-

med, Connor Spurling , and Jeffrey 

Spaeth have each also finished their sec-

ond instructional flights. In fact, Gada 

was so enthused that he enrolled in the 

Private Pilot program at Galvin. It 

seems that our scholarship program is 

experiencing another successful year.  

WARBIRDS-R-US 

A few of our members still have air-

planes they would like to go to a new 

good home. 

 
Steve Hewitt owns a 1943 C -45H 

that was once an AT -7 Navigator trainer. 

Full info is in his Barnstormers ad. Con-

tact Steve at snjhewitt@gmail.com . 

 
Vietnam veteran pilot Richard Klop-

penburg owns an immaculately restored 

1967 O-2 that saw service in Vietnam. E -

mail him for full information at kloppen-
burg@mac.com. 

 
Paul Lewis has a Nanchang CJ -6A 

with many updates thatõs perfect for for-

mation and show flying. Get all the de-

tails by e -mailing him at okanog-
anlew@gmail.com. 

And late -breaking notice comes from 

Gary and Linda Hagstrom that their 

1965 Yak-18 is available.  

Log onto cascadewarbirds.org for 

more information about each. Ù 
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[A recent donor to our scholarship program, which funds ground and initial train-
ing flights for area teens, sent in the following note of thanks, which we thought to 
share with everyone. If you wish to support the aviation education of deserving 
local youth, please contact Squadron Adjutant Fred Smyth. Thanks go to CWB 
members Larry Pine, Tom Elliott, Dave Osgood, JF Vallee, and Brad Engbrecht for 
flying the missing man memorial. ñEd.]  

 

Hello Fred,  

Today I mailed our donation to the scholarship program in the name of my fa-

ther, Captain Karl Mehrer, WWII vet recently deceased at 92 years old.  

He spent his last 40 years restoring historic sailing schooners on Puget Sound 

and putting those ships to work training young people about the joys of the sea, 

many of whom he channeled into maritime careers.  

Thank the Warbirds for their fabulous formation flyby at the Captainõs memo-

rial service over Lake Whatcom; we will never forget that tribute.  

Thank you and best regards,  

Kathleen Mehrer Ù 

MY 1947 STAMPE 
By Bob Hoyt  

[In response to our request for stories about our mem-
bersõ interesting aircraft, Bob Hoyt wrote a brief about 
his French SNCAN SV.4C, a Belgian Stampe et Ver-
tongen built under license by SNCAN, Société Nationale 
de Constructions Aéronautiques du Nord. Re -engined, 
some refer to this as the SV.4E. ñEd.]  

 

-Ŝ ŇńŇ ŚńŖ Ōő ŗŋň !Ōŕ &Œŕņň and I was born at Langley 

AFB in Hampton, VA. While stationed in England, he 

purchased our Stampe in 1971. He put a Lycoming IO -

320 on it in 1977, getting rid of the old Renault engine. 

He found an old Messerschmitt 109 wreck in the Bel-

gian Congo when he was a flight surgeon, clipped off the 

stick, and attached it to the Stampeõs rear stick. The 

plane needed brakes, so we put on Cleveland brakes. We 

bought MacWhyte wires to replace the old guide wires.  

I bought the plane from my dad in 2003 and had a 

ground up restoration for 3 years. I installed Becker ra-

dios and made the trigger switch my push -to-talk but-

ton. We replaced the wings and rebuilt the tail box. I 

found an old Firebolt nose bowl that I built a custom 

cowl around and obtained a 14" spinner to give it an 

elongated look like the original inverted inline Renault.  

This airplane was used in the movie The Blue Max . 

It also appeared in some commercials in the late 60s 

when it was over in the 

UK. The airplane is a 

true joy to fly.  

My 1947 Stampe, today, 

is painted in a French 

Navy scheme, where it 

served from 1947 to 

1951. I was recently giv-

en photos of it in Britain 

and France in the 1960s ñcool historical pictures of this 71 -year-old legend. Ù 
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